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Regular School Board Meeting 

3rd Monday of the Month 

@ 7 PM 

Intermediate School 

Media Center 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 3, 2017   BLOOD DRIVE  8 AM TO 2 PM  HIGH SCHOOL  GYM 

FRIDAY &  SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 3 & 4 , 2017 HIGH SCHOOL MUSICAL @ 7 PM  HS AUDITORIUM 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 3, 2017 FREE-WILL DONATION SOUP SUPPER @ 5:30 PM   PRIOR TO MUSICAL 

TUESDAY, NOVEMER 7, 2017  FALL SPORTS BANQUET    AWARDS BEGIN @ 6:30 PM in HS AUDITORIUM 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 10, 2017 VETERANS DAY PROGRAM @ 2:30 PM  HS AUDITORIUM 

NO SCHOOL NOVEMER 22 THROUGH NOVEMBER 24  THANKSGIVING BREAK 
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Riverside Allergy Awareness   (Mr. Meek and Mrs. Palmer) 

There have been some discussions about the expectations of food aller-

gies at Riverside Schools.  Here is what we consider when it comes to 

peanut/tree nut allergies. 

 

1. All Riverside kitchens are peanut/tree nut free. 

2. Any snacks sent to classrooms for birthdays, celebrations, or 

other classroom parties should be peanut/tree nut free.  Any 

purchased or homemade snack should include the ingredient 

list.  A recipe is OK to send if made at home. 

3. We do allow peanut butter to be brought in a lunch.  We ask 

that students not share/trade lunch items. 

 

If there are any changes to a specific classroom regarding food aller-

gies, parents will be notified in writing. 
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The Class of 2024 received a grant to help students in need so 

if you or someone you know needs any of the following: 

October Top Dawgs (Holly Garcia, photo by J Mansfield) 

Top Dawgs at Riverside for October were Kelly Clevenger, Sara Conway, and Eli 

Petersen.  Each month students are selected for their positive contributions to 

Riverside by being respectful and responsible leaders.   

Sara Conway is an incredibly talented young lady who “endlessly” creative and 

always has good ideas and is also very funny.  She is a great leader and is always 

willing to help others. 

Eli Petersen is also known for his willingness to help others and is able to deep into 

a subject  and look beyond just the surface.  Eli is honing his leadership skills and is 

also known for his sense of humor. 

Kelly Clevenger is a wonderful student to have in class.  She participates in class discussion and 

always has positive things to contribute.  Kelly encourages others and is an excellent leader.    

Our congratulations to Sara, Kelly, and Eli!! 

Sara Conway Eli Petersen 

Kelly Clevenger 

GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS!          GO DAWGS!           GO DAWGS!           

Cardboard Challenge 

 

Cardboard 

Challenge 
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Riverside Community  Schools       November 8 & 10, 2017 

Riverside  Soup‘R’ Bowl Food Drive 

The Riverside High School Student Council is organizing the annual River-

side Food Drive from December 4th-8th. We are having an Ultimate Football Kick-

Off on Sunday, December 3rd at 3:00 in the RHS Gymnasium to Kick-Off the River-

side  Soup‘R’Bowl Food Drive week. Admission to the Ultimate Football Kick-Off is 

a canned good. We hope you come watch the games and support the Food Drive. 

Our goal this year is to collect 5,000 items and $5,000 to support our local Riverside 

Food Pantry. 

We are asking local businesses to give a tax-deductible donation during 

our Food Drive. This money will help the Food Pantry to provide fresh food and 

other items to local families in need. Local business donors are recognized at the 

conclusion of our Food Drive. 

Gold Donor: $200 Donation 

Gold Donors are listed in the school newsletter, local paper, and 

the home basketball programs. 

Silver Donor: $100 Donation 

Silver Donors are listed in the school newsletter and local paper. 

 

Bronze Donor: $50 Donation 

Bronze Donors are listed in the school newsletter. 

If your business is able to donate money, please deliver or send a check 

written to the Riverside Food Pantry by December 8th to:  

Riverside High School 

18997 Hwy 59 

Oakland IA  51560  

Thank you again for helping local families in need.  

Your generosity makes a difference! 

Jaycee Mansfield 

Delaney Murphy 
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Mark Your Calendars: 

The FFA Fruit Sales Are BACK! 

Sale Dates: 

October 2-November 6 

Est. Delivery Date: December 4 

Fruit, Meat, Cheese, Candy 

View Complete Brochures @ www.4sns.com 

Above:  Students calling potential donors for the blood 

drive at the high school 

 

The Red Cross Blood Drive will be held Friday, 

November 3rd from 8:00-2:00. The Riverside Stu-

dent Council has been busy taking appointments- 

please call the high school if interested in making 

an appointment to donate blood on November 3.   

(photos and article submitted by Callie Kallsen) 
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Riverside Recognizes Digital Citizenship Week (Mandie Reynolds) 

Students in Mrs. Hardy’s Introduction to Composition class have led all stu-

dents at Riverside in recognizing Digital Citizenship Week.  In today’s world of 

technology and social media, it is more important than ever that students are 

educated about what good Digital Citizenship looks like and how to practice it.  

Activities for the week have included:  

 Creating posters for school social media (featured below) 

 Daily announcements about digital citizenship 

 Promoting the national cyber security poster contest 

 Creating a digital citizenship infographic to hang up around the 
school building 

 Leading advisory groups in playing Digital Compass to learn more 
about Digital Citizenship 

 Displaying students' personal pledges to be good digital citizens in 
the hallway 

Students have learned a lot and enjoyed teaching other students about Digital 

Citizenship.  We hope to carry this positive message about technology 

throughout the school year at Riverside!  For more information about Digital 

Citizenship week, visit this website: https://www.commonsense.org/education/

digital-citizenship-week 

NO SCHOOL  NOVEMBER 22-24   THANKSGIVING BREAK 
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Menards Conducts Mock Interviews (Sara Fenske) 

In partnership with Menards and Riverside high school, Ms. Fenske's Inde-

pendent Living class received the rare opportunity to tour and interview 

with managers at the  

Menards warehouse distribution center in Shelby, Iowa. The students 

filled out applications and several different managers conducted mock 

interviews.  

Row 1:  Hope Reichart, Austin Corbin  Row 2:  Isabella Minatra, Samantha Boruff, 

Ross DeGroat, Austin Yocum, Jacob Erickson, Haylee Vlcek 

Jacob Erickson 

Filling out the applications 
Isabella Minatra 
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Riverside Elementary News 

Jana Hensley photo 

Fall sports Banquet 

Tuesday, 

Nov. 7, 2017 

 

Awards 

@ 

6:30 PM 

HS Auditorium 

Meal prior  

To Awards 

Flag Hangers for the 

Intermediate School 

Joey, Carson, and 
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  PUFFINS ARE COMING! 

Jr. Class Members  

Will Be Selling  

PUFFINS! 

 

      NOVEMBER 1—NOVEMBER 16 

DELIVERY DATE; 

NOVEMBER 28, 2017 

 

This is a fund raiser for Prom.. 

Thank you! 

Headed To All-State (Kelsey Burns) 

Senior Collin Price (left) earned a place in the All-State 

Choir Festival on Saturday, October 21.  He now heads 

to Ames in November.  Please refer to the information 

below:  

 71st ANNUAL ALL-STATE MUSIC FESTIVAL 

SCHEDULED FOR NOVEMBER 16-18 

Saturday, November 18, 2017, the Iowa High School 

Music Association and Iowa Music Educators Associa-

tion presents the 71st annual All-State Music Festival 

Concert. This concert features the All-State Orchestra, 

All-State Chorus, and All-State Band and will be pre-

sented in the Hilton Coliseum, ISU, Ames, Iowa begin-

ning at 7:30 P.M. 

Congratulations, Collin!  Collin sings in the Riverside 

Choir which is under the direction of Kelsey Burns. 

 

Headed to State Cross Country  

Junior Alexis Post heads back to the state cross country meet in 

Fort Dodge on Saturday, October 28.  Alexis finished 4th at the 

state-qualifying meet in Mt. Ayr on October 19. This is the 3rd 

time that Alexis will compete at state.  Her coach is Alex Oliver 

who supplied the photo.  Congratulations, Alexis.  Stay Tuned 

For Results! 

Six students from the Riverside Music Department auditioned for the 

chance to go to the All-State Music Festival.  They practiced many hours 

for this honor.  Though they may not have been as successful as they would 

have liked, they are to be congratulated for taking a chance.   

Lydia Wede 

Marcos Antunez 

Left:  John Baker, Rhyan 

Sanny, Sara Conway, Collin 

Price 
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COLLEGE VISITS FOR NOVEMBER 

Wednesday, November 8th 

University of Iowa @ 10:30 AM  (5th Period) 

     

We hope you have all had the opportunity to visit the Riverside Sports Complex at 

the new Jr.-Sr. High Building.   The Riverside Pride Committee funded the Dr. 

Charles L. Pigneri Sports Complex arch, designed and erected by Mark & Amy Mer-

tes.  It is a wonderful entry and can be seen as you enter the main parking.  The dedi-

cation and ribbon cutting were held on Friday, September 8th.  The bricks obtained 

from the Macedonia School building were laid by Wong Antunez to make two pillars 

and a platform in the area between the football field and the school to compliment 

and set the bronze bulldog, which is coming soon.   The bronze bulldog is a contribu-

tion by John and Barbara McCowen in memory of their daughter, Susie McCowen.  

We are waiting patiently for this figure to be made and shipped to us.  Brad Wax of 

Wax Lawn N’ Scapes installed the pavers around the pillars. The Macedonia bricks 

will be marked with engraved plates in honor of all the donors to our projects.  All 

donors of $400.00 or greater will be honored with an individual engraved plate on 

their own brick.  All other generous donors will be listed on a plaque to be displayed 

at the Sports Complex. 

We are still accepting donations for this project.  The donor’s names or money given 

in memory of a loved one will be visible to all who visit the complex. Volunteers do-

nating product and/or construction labor to our projects will also be among those 

recognized.  

The names of the generous donors to this project thus far are: Marjorie Bentley, Jake 

& Donnell Kvaal family, Paula Schnack, Kevin & Kathy Cope, Junellyn Pierce, Jon & 

Kelly Fenn family, Dr. Charles & Carmella Pigneri, Clark County Acres/Roger & Bon-

nie Clark, Gary & Diane Forristall, Claire Palmer in memory of Darrell Palmer, Paul 

& Barb Hart, Applegate Electric, LLC./Dave Applegate, Ruth Feigenbutz, Dr. Zook’s 

Family Chiropractic, Jean Blackburn, Riverside Optimist Club, Bentley East, 

Schueman Transfer, Terry & Cyndy Haines, Keith & Joyce McClain in memory of 

Phyllis Pendgraft, Keith & Joyce McClain, John & Barbara McCowen, Herbert, Carol 

& Emily Strong in memory of Mark Strong, Ted & Phyllis Johnk, Trevor Richardson, 

Marshall Smith, Nick & Lana Rold, Wendy Young, Chris & Rachel Allensworth, An-

drew & Sarah Messerschmidt, Andrew & Jana Hensley, Kenneth & Jackie Moore, 

Stacy Roller, Meridian Clinical Research, Travis Rasmussen, Union Pacific/Janet 

Schafer, Donald & Kathleen Hendricks, Treynor State Bank, Marilyn McClain, Elaine 

Volkens, Wendell & Janell Hotze, Loree Hamilton in Memory of Eugene Hamilton, 

Brant & Angela Miller, Brant Miller Family in Memory of L.F. “Bud” Taylor,  Luke & 

Joni Houser family, Carson-Macedonia Class of 1966, Nick & Lisa Allen family, Rocky 

& Shannon Pilling, In Memory of Donald & Marcella Fahrenkrug, Clark & Bonni 

Jeppesen, Kevin & Niki Ford family and other Anonymous Donors. Names will be 

added to the list as donations are made.  

Thanks to all our generous community members!  

Riverside’s Dr. Charles L. Pigneri Athletic Complex 

Riverside’s  

 

Dr. Charles L. Pigneri Sports Complex 

 

Update 

Right:  

7th Grade Art 

Abstract  

Impressionism 

With Chalk 

Right: 

Parents Come to PE 

Intermediate School 

(photo T. Skank) 
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The RHS Dance Team and The RHS Band & 

Choir will each have tables at the craft fair also. 

Dance Team is raising money to do competitions 

this year and Band &Choir are fundraising for 

their trip to Chicago.   

The 2018 yearbook staff would like to thank those businesses and individuals who purchased in the 2018 

yearbook.  The Riverside have not communities have been very generous.  We are trying to wrap our ad 

sales campaign.  If we have not contacted you and you wished to purchase space in the yearbook, please 

Mrs. Kallsen or Mrs. Stempel at the high school.  Thanks again. ( not pictured:  Alli Reicks and Devyn 

Moore) 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 3, 2017   BLOOD DRIVE  8 AM TO 2 PM  HIGH  GYM 

FRIDAY &  SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 3 & 4 , 2017 HIGH SCHOOL MUSICAL @ 7 PM  HS AUDITORIUM 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 3, 2017 FREE-WILL DONATION SOUP SUPPER @ 5:30 PM   PRIOR TO MUSICAL 

TUESDAY, NOVEMER 7, 2017  FALL SPORTS BANQUET    AWARDS BEGIN @ 6:30 PM in HS AUDITORIUM 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 10, 2017 VETERANS DAY PROGRAM @ 2:30 PM  HS 

NO SCHOOL NOVEMER 22 THROUGH NOVEMBER 24  THANKSGIVING BREAK 

 

On Thursday, October 5 the Exploring Teaching class hosted a luncheon for three retired teachers. Mar-

garet White, Louise Merkle, and Jennifer Elliott shared stories from their own days in country schools, 

college, and as elementary school teachers. Their insights helped us to realize how much education has 

changed over the past 90 years but also emphasized that the many roles of a teacher are always focused 

on student learning. Thank you to these lovely ladies for joining us and for all you do in our Riverside 

community!  Holly Garcia is the teacher for this class and supplied the info and picture.  Pictured above 

(clockwise)  Alli Reicks, Louise Merkle, Jennifer Elliott, Margaret White, Alyssa Brink 
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News From Mr. Meek (PreK-6 Principal) 

The first quarter is in the books and as you are reading this article we have completed almost two 

weeks of the second quarter.  This year is starting fast and we are pushing ahead with lots of new 

learning. 

Parent-teacher conferences were just a week ago and it was great to see families walking around 

the hallways and the amazing conversations that families were having with the teachers.  I don’t 

get to take part in many, but being able to walk down the hallways and hear bits and pieces of 

conversations is encouraging to me that everyone is working toward a common goal: to have eve-

ry student be successful in school.  If you were not able to attend, please contact your child’s 

teacher and set up a conference or start an email conversation with them about your concerns 

from the first part of the year. 

Now that conferences are over, please do not let the February Parent-Teacher conferences be 

the next time you talk to your child’s teacher.  One of the best ways to keep the communication 

going is to look in your child’s folder or binder at the information that is coming home and then 

write notes back to the teacher when you have questions.  If you don’t have specific questions 

about assignments, grades, or other classroom activities, ask about how they are participating in 

the classroom with their peers. 

I have heard from many families that they do not have or have very limited access to electronic 

information.  Use those daily take home folders to write notes back and forth, make a phone call 

to the school and leave a message for the teacher to call you, or schedule a conference to sit and 

talk to them.  There are great ways to communicate electronically, but the best and sometimes 

most effective way is to sit and talk and make a plan for success. 

There are several ways you can find out how your child is doing without an email, phone call, or 

conference.  For the 4th-6th grade students, families can log into JMC and look at grades and see 

the progress in each academic area.  Teachers work hard to keep those up to date within 2-3 days 

of assignments so the grade is as accurate as possible.  Many of your children use a web based 

program like ALEKS, MobyMax, Write to Learn, IXL, Spelling City, and Accelerated Reader.  Each 

of these your child knows how to access from home and look at their progress at anytime.  If they 

cannot remember how to access these programs, have them ask their teacher how to get to so 

your child can show you at home. 

I cannot stress enough that having open and honest communication is vital to the success of your 

child in school.  Teachers, paraeducators, and I want both you and your child’s experience to be 

a positive and successful one.  It is important to talk with any member of our school when an 

issue comes up.  Be open with problems that your child is having at school, even if your child asks 

you not to talk to the school.  Send emails or make phone calls so that everyone who is in contact 

with your child is on the same page.  We want everyone in the community including families, 

students, and staff to have the best Riverside experience that they can!  

First Grade Students Visit the Stars (Alison Henry) 

First graders went to the UNO Planetarium on September 29th! We 

learned about stars and planets. It was the perfect trip to piggyback 

off our science unit on sun/moon/predictable patterns. First grade 

students are learning to make predictions and use observations and 

evidence to create new understandings of the world around them. 

This trip was sponsored by Riverside Principals Cabinet. 

Let’s Go Outdoors! (Brock Johnson) 

If you have driven by the elementary school in the past few weeks, 

you might have heard some music playing.  It’s just Mr. Johnson do-

ing some outdoor PE activities, i.e. soccer with Mrs. Gordon’s 3rd 

grade class. 

Parents Go To PE (Brock Johnson) 

"Take Your Parent to P.E Week" was highly successful! K-6 grade had over 100 parents in attend-

ance! Thank you to the parents for attending, participating and supporting students in physical 

education. We hope this experience encourages families to be physically active together at home 

and in the community!  #ParentsLovePE @ActiveSchoolsUS 

Reminder:  Vets Day Program at Riverside Jr.-Sr. High School  Friday, November 10 @ 2:30 PM   Auditorium 

Thanksgiving Vacation  November 22 to November 24.   Early Dismissal on November 21. 
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Healthy Walk Initiative (Brock Johnson) 

Riverside Elementary had a great experience participating in the @HealthiestIowa Walk, presented by @DeltaDentalIA, on October 4th. We realize that the walk repre-

sented more than just 30 minutes of activity but also a commitment to improving the overall health of our students and the State of Iowa! Visit 

www.iowahealthieststate.com for resources on continuing to pursue a healthy lifestyle! #WalkMoreConnectMore #GetYourWalkOn  

In order to have a cardboard challenge you need a couple of things:  TAPE  and CARDBOARD!  We will have more info on the results somewhere else in 

the newsletter.  In the meantime, look at the preparation work.  Below we have included some elementary students with their tape collections. 

High School Musical Department Presents  

Friday, Nov. 3   Soup Supper @ 5:30 PM 

November 3 and November 4 

7 PM   in Auditorium 

http://www.iowahealthieststate.com/
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Gute News (Dave Gute, 7-12 Principal) 

Riverside Jr.-Sr. High welcomed a guest speaker on October 24th, sponsored by TS Bank.  The speaker is 

Jon Pritikin and his message is “Feel the Power”. He presents his life story in a way that shows students that the 

past does not define a person and shows that positive personal choices can greatly impact an individual’s suc-

cess.  Jon endured many years of poor treatment from others, and he now provides inspiration for others by 

tackling the issues of bullying, poor self-image and overcoming personal obstacles. 

Jon’s message of positivity and good character aligns with our character development curriculum called “Bulldog 

Pride” at the jr.-sr. high school.  All students have weekly advisory lessons that emphasize the importance of 

good character.  The six pillars of the Bulldog Pride program are Trustworthiness, Respect, Responsibility, Fair-

ness, Caring, and Citizenship. 

All fall activities have ended and we will soon be heading indoors for speech, jazz band, pep band, basketball, 

wrestling and dance team.  Don’t forget about the fall musical on November 3rd and 4th.  Please come out and 

support our students this winter.  They put a lot of work into their extracurricular events and, win or lose, it is 

nice to be supported. 
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Frist Quarter Junior High Honor Roll 

Gold Honor Roll 

  7th Grade         8th Grade 

  Veronica Andrusyshyn        Cale Bentley 

  Lian Antunez         Hannah Lund 

  Madison Baldwin 

  Tayleigh DeGroat 

  Lili McCready 

  Mackenzie Olmstead-Mitchell 

  Teegan Schechinger 

  Cole Simmons 

  

        Silver Honor Roll 

 

  Bowe Brannan         Isabelle Bluml 

  Braydon Hall         Michael Casson 

  Pierce Johnson         McKenna Sick 

  Paige Long  

  Kiara Meek 

  Stormy Noble 

  Kimberly Smith 

  Brant Spies 

 

        Honor Roll 

 

 

  Jonathan Alff         Rhett Bentley 

  Jack Eggers         Kelly Clevenger 

  Cassidy Feigenbutz        Joshua Fajen 

  Hayden Hensley         Frannee Maher 

  Jacob Ladd         Jace Rose 

  Lily LeKander         Makenna Rose 

  Nathaniel Messerschmidt        McCartney Sanny 

  Hannah Millett         Nathan Seifert 

  Keaton Perkins         Clayton Spies  

  Jadynn Price 

  Tommy Puntene y 

  Tyler Reed 

  Chaylee Reimers 

  Ayden Salais 

  Justin Wilson 

     

 

Parents of a 2018 Graduating Student (Guidance 

Office) 

Scholarships for graduating seniors have been arriving to 

the counseling office.   All scholarships received are imme-

diately emailed out to the senior class.  The local scholar-

ships will be released and emailed to the Seniors on March 

1st.  If you know of any scholarships, please email the coun-

seling office so that we can pass them onto the rest of the 

Senior Class.  If you have any questions, please contact the 

Counseling Office. 

HS ART 
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Student Council News  (Callie Kallsen) 

The RHS Student Council had the Carson Can Corral for the 

month of September. They will be using the funds for Home-

coming and various student activities throughout the school 

year.   

Created by Jami Carter 
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Sydney Murphy taps it over. 

Ashlynn Amdor for the set! 
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The Cardboard Challenge was a district-wide event.  Even at the Intermediate School, they needed to get some tape for the cardboard that awaited everyone at the high 

school.  We have included some pictures below. Many more pictures are available on the Riverside Community School Facebook page. 

RECYCLING IS BIG BUSINESS AT INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL 

There’s a new club at Riverside IS this year, one that is driven by determined 

young minds working hard to make an impact.  Riverside Recycling Club is a 

group of 4th-6th grade students with passion for taking care of our Earth.  This self-

motivated group, in the past months have researched and implemented a few 

simple tasks that have made recycling manageable at our Intermediate School 

once again.  Recently, they visited the Cass County Landfill and Recycling Station, 

to see what a landfill looks like and talk with a professional about what exactly 

happens to all our trash.  Since school has started this year, the Recycling Club, in 

partnership with East Pott. SWCD, and Riverside IS staff, has helped the school 

tackle recycling again, currently the IS recycles paper, plastic, aluminum (Switch 

cans from ala carte—if you haven’t heard of Switch—as your IS student ), plastic 

bags, and milk cartons.  Their first goal was to reduce the amount of daily trash 

coming out the school.  At October’s assembly, the Recycling Club challenged 

each student to pick just ONE item and start recycling it at home.  These stu-

dents genuinely want to change the world, and they believe recycling is one way 

that will make a big impact on making not only our community, but our world, a 

stronger, healthier, happier place to be a part of.  If you have a student, with a 

heart towards living green, make sure they ask about the Riverside IS Recycling 

Club, all sorts of awesomeness happening, our future is in good hands! (above)
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Left and far left: 

Intermediate Recyclers 

traveled to Atlantic to 

visit a recycling center. 

Fire Prevention Week was October 8-14 and students at the Intermediate School got to visit the Carson Fire Department. 

Intermediate students also took their parents to PE classes.  We have shared some pictures above. 
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Riverside Winter Sports Schedules 

                          Riverside Jr. High Boys Basketball Schedule 
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*** Saturday, January 20, 2018  There will be a boys basketball—the time and opponent will be determined later 
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GO DAWGS!        GO DAWGS!        GO DAWGS!    GO DAWGS!          

GO DAWGS!        GO DAWGS!        GO DAWGS!    GO DAWGS!           

BLOOD DRIVE 

High School 

Meet The New Bruiser 

(photos by Karla Keener) 

Riverside’s  mascot, Bruiser, recently 

got a well-deserved make-over. 

Pictured at the near right is  the face 

of the new Bruiser.  You can see at 

the far right that Bruiser was quick 

to get into the job of boosting school 

spirit.  We R Riverside! 
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The Riverside Community School District would like 

to thank the following Cardboard Challenge Sponsors: 

Bucksnort  

OSI  

Riverside Principal’s Cabinet 

Riverside Booster Club 

Riverside Optimist Club 

Dreamland Theatre  

Oakland Lion’s Club  

Mark & Susan Beedle  

Oakland Senior Center  

Kenealy Family 

JP Lumber  

Carson Business Club  
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Global Cardboard Challenge was a Huge Success! ( Michaela Schwartzkopf) 

 

Riverside Community School District hosted the Global Cardboard Challenge Friday, October 6th. The Global Card-

board Challenge is a worldwide event that started 6 years ago in Los Angeles, California. According to the Global 

Cardboard Challenge website Imagination’s Day of Play commemorates the flash mob that came out to make Caine's 

day in the film. It’s an opportunity for communities all over the world to come together in big and small ways to cele-

brate the creativity of kids just like Caine! This year 771,490 different locations participated including places from 80 

different countries. 

Students as young as 4 years old to seniors in high school worked together to create arcade style games out of card-

board and tape. All of the cardboard was recycled from local businesses and households in the Riverside School Dis-

trict. Tape and other supplies were donated by Bucksnort, OSI, Riverside Principal’s Cabinet, Riverside Booster Club, 

Riverside Optimist Club, Carson Business Club, Dreamland Theatre, Oakland Lion’s Club, Mark & Susan Beedle, Oak-

land Senior Center, Kenealy Family, JP Lumber, and local families. 

The students created many different games including SkeeBall, air hockey, Plinko, obstacle courses, pinball, and many 

others. While demonstrating creativity the students also honed their skills of engineering, time management, entre-

preneurship, and communication. It was fantastic to see how well the high school students worked with the younger 

students to create unified projects. All of the groups did a fantastic job with their projects and choosing winners was 

very difficult. In the end the following groups won: Overall Winner - Just Dance 4th grade; Most Functional - SkeeBall 

5-8th Grade Group 113; Best Directions - Human Foosball 5-8th Grade Group 106; Most Realistic - Air Hockey 5-8th 

Grade Group 102; Best School Spirit - Bulldog Power Bowling 2nd grade; Best Structure - Air Hockey 3rd Grade 

Group 68; 

Best Combo Game - Group 76 3rd Grade; Best Blueprint - Flying Robot Plinko 1st Grade; Best Engineering - Whack-a

-Shark 1st Grade; Kindergarten - Plinko; PreK - Memory; Ticket Winner: Flying Robot Plinko 1st Grade. 

The public was invited to come play the games from 1:45-2:45. We had a sensational turnout from the public! The 

public could purchase 10 tickets for $1. Our goal was to raise $75 to use towards supplies for the next Global Card-

board Challenge. We surpassed that goal and ended up raising over $320!  

Riverside Community Schools plan to host another Global Cardboard Challenge in the future.  

Above:  Most Functional: 

SkeeBall 5th-8th Grade Group 113 

 

Above:  PreK Winner:  Memory 

Above:  Best School Spirit:  Bulldog Power 

Bowling  2nd Grade 

Above:  Best Structure:  Air Hockey   

3rd Grade, Group 68 

Above:  Kindergarten Winner:  Plinko 

Above:  Best Engineering:  Wack-A-Mole 

1st Grade 

Center:  Best Blueprint & Ticket 

Winner:  Flying Robot Plinko 

1st Grade 

 

Left:  Overall Winner: 

Just Dance  4th Grade 
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Let’s Go To The Movies 

Dreamland Theater  Carson, Iowa 

              Nov. 3, 4, 5                       My Little Pony                     PG                           1 hr. 4 mins.   

              Nov. 10, 11, 12                 Only The Brave                   PG-13                      2 hrs. 14 mins. 

              Nov. 17, 18, 19                 Geostorm                            PG-13                      1 hr. 49 mins. 

              Nov. 24, 25, 26                 Thor: Ragnarok 3D            PG-13                      2 hrs. 10 mins  

 

We want to thank Mrs. Kallsen, Mrs. Kramer, and the Riverside Community School District’s Facebook page for the photos of the Cardboard Challenge. 
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8th period Industrial Class  (Michelle Faxon) 

Mr. Clausen’s class has been working on how to measure, to cut, and 

to build a roof.  Students in the class are Josh, Linnea, Laila, Scotty, 

Michael, Dustin, Marcos, James, Ethan, Wyatt, Tyler, Drake, Kaiden, 

Steven, and Jonathan. 

Below:  Mr. Clausen's Intro to Automobiles students are learning about the 

cooling system of a vehicle and working on how to remove the radiator. 

FFA has new jackets. 

 Students are “sampling” the different events and contests they can do as apart of the 

National FFA Organization. 

 They are hammering nails to simulate the Ag Mechanics contest, Judging chicken patties 

to simulate the Poultry Eval. contest, tasting cheese & identifying it to simulate the Dairy 

Eval contest, and identifying Meat cuts for the Meat Eval. contest.  Tyler Johannsen is the 

teacher and he supplied the photos. 
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During Fire Prevention Week, members of the Oakland Fire and Rescue crew came to 

the elementary school to visit with the students.  We thank Jen Perkins for the photo. 

Book Bingo (Lynelle Jeppesen) 

On Monday, October 2nd the Riverside Principal’s Cabinet hosted Book Bingo, an evening to gather Riverside 

Families and promote literacy. Elementary students and their families enjoyed a free meal provided and served 

by the Riverside Optimist Club. Students brought gently used books to the event, and when they got a BINGO, 

they got to choose a different book to take home. The evening was emceed by Frank Olmstead. Students and 

their families had a great time at the event, and students went home excited about their new books. 

 

Riverside Principal’s Cabinet is Riverside’s parent-teacher organization. Their fundraising efforts provide nights 

like Book Bingo, field trips, assemblies, special projects, educational software, and extra classroom supplies. 

Principal’s Cabinet  Row 1:  Meredith Martens, 

Jamie Meek, Lynelle Jeppesen, Cassie Reed  

Row 2:  Kristy Rieken, Coryn Garrison, Carrie 

Bane 

Above: Door Decoration at the elementary school  

(photo courtesy of Kari Rose) 

Above:  Nancy Feauto, Barb McCowen, Carm Pigneri, and 

Steve Feauto serve up the food. 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 3, 2017   BLOOD DRIVE  8 AM TO 2 PM  

HIGH SCHOOL GYM 

FRIDAY &  SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 3 & 4 , 2017 HIGH 

SCHOOL MUSICAL @ 7 PM  HS AUDITORIUM 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 3, 2017 FREE-WILL DONATION SOUP 

SUPPER @ 5:30 PM   PRIOR TO MUSICAL 

TUESDAY, NOVEMER 7, 2017  FALL SPORTS BANQUET    

AWARDS BEGIN @ 6:30 PM in HS AUDITORIUM 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 10, 2017 VETERANS DAY PROGRAM @ 

2:30 PM  HS AUDITORIUM 

NO SCHOOL NOVEMER 22 THROUGH NOVEMBER 24  

THANKSGIVING BREAK 
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